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Prophecy: Revelation 6:6—Hurt Not the Oil

What Time Period

Are We In Concerning

Yahweh’s Prophecies?

 

Venezuela plot thickens… UN should be probing Washington and
allies for regime-change crimes

Identical  condemnations  from  the  US  and  allies  and  the
synchronicity show that Venezuela is being targeted for regime
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change in a concerted plot led by Washington.

 

Given the South American country is reckoned to possess the
largest  known  oil  reserves  anywhere  on  the  planet,  that
obviously  makes  it  a  major  prize  for  US  and  European
corporations  and  banks.

 

In addition, it was also reported that several weeks ago the
Bank  of  England  blocked  the  Venezuela  government  from
repatriating $1.2 billion in gold reserves held in London.

 

Russia, China, Cuba, Turkey, and Iran, among others, have
condemned  what  they  say  is  a  violation  of  Venezuela’s
sovereignty  by  the  US  and  its  allies.

 

The  US  has  been  trying  to  get  rid  of  the  socialist
administration  in  the  oil-rich  county  for  the  past  two
decades, first under Hugo Chavez then under his successor,
Maduro.
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‘Good for business’: Trump adviser Bolton admits US interest
in Venezuela’s ‘oil capabilities’

With the Venezuela crisis escalating after the US’ provocative
intervention against elected leader Nicolas Maduro last week,
an honest admission by National Security Advisor John Bolton
was overlooked by the media: It’s about oil.

 



Trump’s top adviser, who has been branded the most fervent
hawk in the administration, has admitted that Washington is
heavily invested in political outcomes in Caracas particularly
because of Venezuela’s vast untapped oil reserves.

 

Speaking to Fox Business host Trish Regan, Bolton said that
the US had “a lot at stake” in Venezuela’s political crisis,
specifically citing the country’s oil and the economic benefit
it could bring to the US.

 

During a separate appearance on Fox Business, Bolton was less
explicit,  telling  host  Stuart  Varney  that  getting  rid  of
Maduro was paramount since he was bringing “countries with
interests hostile to ours” into the country and ousting him
would  be  a  “potential  major  step  forward”  for  “business”
opportunities in the region.

 

Bolton isn’t the only one to admit oil is a primary factor in
US actions in Venezuela. Florida’s Republican senator Marco
Rubio tweeted last week that refining the much-sought after
heavy crude from Venezuela already “supports great jobs” for
Americans in the Gulf Coast.
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In the beginning was the Plan of Yahweh; so let us start
there:

Yahchanan 1:1-3

1 In the beginning was the Plan of Yahweh, and the Plan was
with Yahweh, and the Plan was Yahweh’s.



2 The same Plan was in the beginning with Yahweh.

3 All things were done according to it, and without it nothing
was done, that was done.

 

Notice, first, that verse 3 shows Yahweh is in control and
will bring forth His Plan, as planned.

 

The Plan?

 

Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the
earth.

 

Is the Plan over and done with? No way! In fact, it is right
on schedule.

 

Understand this: we see the troubles all over the world in
this generation, and they are getting worse daily. But in the
midst  of  the  troubles,  mankind  is  proving  that  their
rebellious ways and their fight against Yahweh’s Righteousness
simply are not working. Every last Prophecy of Yahweh shows
what  sin  brings,  and  it’s  being  shown  in  the  world’s
activities  in  this  present,  prophesied  generation.

 



The Problems For

This Generation

 

The problems for this generation started 6,000 years ago with
Adam and Eve, the father and mother of two priests—Cain and
Abel.

 

Remember the Plan in:

Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the
earth.

 

In  other  Scriptures,  we  see  that  Yahweh’s  Plan  involves
training and testing mankind to make sure they will be able to
rule as Yahweh and never change His Instructions or allow evil
to enter into their rulership. The reason being is because
practicing evil is shown to be the cause of all problems that
have  existed  from  creation  to  this  present,  prophesied
generation.

 

Testing For Life In the

Kingdom of Yahweh

 

Deuteronomy 30:15, 19



15 See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness,
and death by evil—

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you Life and death, Blessings and
curses. Therefore choose Life, so both you and your children
can live.

 

The Savior, Yahshua Messiah, said in:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

That command was made in the beginning also.

Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of Righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you can freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of Righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

In Mattithyah 6:33, we see Yahshua exhorting us to put our
will, time and effort into seeking Yahweh’s Righteousness at
the Place Yahweh chooses to place His Name. That is shown in:



Deuteronomy 12:5, 7-8, 12

5 But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

7 There, in front of Yahweh your Father, you and your families
shall eat, and you shall rejoice in all that you have put your
hand to do, because Yahweh your Father has blessed you.

8 You must not at all do as we are doing here this day—every
man doing whatever is right in his own eyes—

12 And you shall rejoice in front of Yahweh, you and your wife
(wives), your sons, your daughters, your menservants, your
maidservants, and the Levite who lives within your gates,
since he has no portion nor inheritance with you.

 

The Place Yahweh chooses, He shows in Prophecy:

Amosyah 3:7

Most assuredly Father Yahweh will have no work, other than the
Work that He has prophesied in advance by His Servants the
Prophets.

 

Did you notice He says all of His Works will be spoken of and
written about in The Book of Yahweh, which you must search?

Isayah 34:16

Search out The Book of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd; for
His Mouth has commanded it, and His Spirit has gathered them.

 



Yahweh’s House and those whom He sends to do the Work of
calling, gathering, and teaching are all prophesied. Their
names and location are given in the Inspired Scriptures. We
have literature available to Scripturally prove where Yahweh’s
Work is located in this generation.

 

It is written for you so there would be no mistaking the one
whom Yahweh sends versus the many thousands sent by Satan.

 

Many God Worshippers

Opposing Righteousness

 

God worship started in the beginning; so did the Tree of Life.

Genesis 2:9

And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of Righteousness and evil.

 

Notice, Yahweh says do not eat of the tree of evil. In the
very day you partake of evil, your body will start dying;
dying you will die.

Genesis 2:16-17

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you can freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of Righteousness and evil
“you must not” eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,



dying you will die.

 

Now, read what Satan said, and is still saying today through
4,199 religions in this generation.

Genesis 3:1-5

1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?

2 And the woman said to the serpent; We can eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

 

Most people, either unwittingly or purposely, miss what is
shown in verse 5—evil as the Gods.

 

It’s great to remember that the Creator, Yahweh, is not evil,
nor is He a God. In the original manuscripts, Yahweh never,
ever identified Himself as a God.

 

Evil, as the Gods, is not in the Image and Likeness of Yahweh.



Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the
earth.

 

Now, read:

Genesis 3:7

Then the eyes of both of them were opened, and they realized

that  they  had  jsinned;  they  had  kviolated  lYahweh’s  Laws.

Because they had mnot nkept Yahweh’s Laws, they were oafraid.

 

Now, read the side notes from The Book of Yahweh on that
verse.

 

j. Hebrew root word oram. Traditionally translated naked. The
Theological Wordbook of the Old Testament by Harris, Archer,
and Waltke, Volume 2, page 695, shows this word is correctly
translated sin. See also I Yahchanan 3:4.

k. Hebrew root word phar. Traditionally translated sewed. A
Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon to the Old Testament by Julius
Furst, page 1157, shows this word is correctly translated
violate a law.

l. Hebrew ol. Traditionally translated leaf. The Analytical
Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon by Benjamin Davidson, page 599,
shows this word is correctly translated The Most High, Who is
Yahweh.



m. Hebrew article of negation la was left untranslated in
Genesis 3:7. A Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon to the Old Testament
by Julius Furst, page 719.

n. Hebrew root word oshah. Traditionally translated they made.
The  Analytical  Hebrew  and  Chaldee  Lexicon  by  Benjamin
Davidson, page 616, shows this word is correctly translated to
perform.

o. Hebrew harag. Traditionally translated coverings. A Hebrew
and Chaldee Lexicon to the Old Testament by Julius Furst, page
485, shows this word is correctly translated to be afraid.

 

Yes, they sinned; meaning, they broke Yahweh’s Laws. This
shows Yahweh had given them His Laws of Righteousness and
commanded them in:

Genesis 2:16-17

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you can freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of Righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

Yes, they sinned. And yes, I know what the God worshippers say
today against Yahweh’s Laws. They do lie! Read the Truth for
yourself in your own bible or even better in The Book of
Yahweh.

II Corinthians 11:3

But I fear, that by any means, as the serpent subtly deceived
Eve with her craftiness, so your minds will be corrupted, and
led astray from the simplicity that is in the Messiah;



I Timayah 2:14

And Adam was not deceived, but the woman, being deceived, fell
into sin.

 

Sin?

 

Sin is breaking Yahweh’s Laws, as is clearly shown in:

I Yahchanan 3:4

Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

 

Yahweh  gave  mankind  His  Laws,  and  they  were  taught  by
Righteous Abel, a Priest who practiced Yahweh’s Righteousness.
That  is  what  made  Abel  Righteous.  He  practiced  the
Righteousness of Yahweh, which is Perfect Righteousness.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

I Yahchanan 3:7

Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

Mattithyah 23:35

So that upon you will come all the Righteous blood shed upon
the whole earth, from the blood of Righteous Abel to the blood
of Zecharyah, the son of Berechyah, whom you murdered between
the porch and the altar.



I Yahchanan 3:4, 7

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

 

Do you know to whom you, and all preachers who refuse to keep
the Ten Commandments, belong?

I Yahchanan 3:8, 10

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

They belong to Satan, evil-as-the-Gods, not Yahweh. You must
choose. They have chosen Satan.

 

Read this:

Deuteronomy 30:15-19

15 See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness,
and death by evil—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you can live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father can bless you in the land which you go in



to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you Life and death, Blessings and
curses. Therefore choose Life, so both you and your children
can live.

 

They have chosen Satan and her Gods; evil as the Gods.

Add to that Scripture:

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
Righteousness?

 

Now, notice when this Message was first taught.

I Yahchanan 3:11-12

11 For this is the Message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were Righteous.



 

Did you notice in verse 12, the word evil?

 

Yes, evil, like the message you hear from the religions today:
‘Do not obey Yahweh; be evil as the Gods’.

 

Remember the Message you just read in:

Genesis 3:5 – evil as the Gods.

I Yahchanan 3:12 – Cain practiced evil, as the Gods.

I Yahchanan 3:12 – Cain was of that evil one, as are all 4,199
God  worshipping  religions  today.  As  Cain,  the  religions
practice murder and do as Satan tells them.

 

Like Cain, all nations are at war, including the United States
of America.

 

Read Yahshua’s Words in:

Yahchanan 8:44-46

44  You  are  of  your  teacher  who  is  Satan  the  devil,  and
whatever she who is your teacher desires, you will do. She was
a murderer from the beginning, and remained not in the Truth,
because there is no Truth in her. Therefore, when you speak
your falsehoods, you speak her words, because she is a liar,
and the teacher of all lies!

45 Yet, because I tell you the Truth, you do not believe Me.

46 Which of you convicts Me of sin? So if I speak the Truth,



why do you not believe Me?

 

Yahweh  is  calling,  gathering  a  people  to  Him,  in  this
generation. The Tree of Life is again producing fruit of Life
and Righteousness. The Tree of Life has Yahweh’s Name; it’s
called  The  House  of  Yahweh.  In  these  Last  Days,  that
Tree/House was re-established in the chief of the nations.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Isayah 2:1-4

1 The word that Isayah son of Amoz saw concerning Yahdah and
Yerusalem.

2 It will come to pass in the Last Days, that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations,  and  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all nations will eventually flow to it.

3 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to



the mountain of Yahweh, to the House of the Father of Yaaqob,
and He will teach us of His Ways, and we will walk in His
paths. For the Laws will depart from Zion, and the Word of
Yahweh will depart from Yerusalem.

4  He  will  judge  among  the  nations,  and  will  rebuke  many
people; they will beat their swords into plowshares, and their
spears  into  pruning  hooks;  nation  will  not  lift  up  sword
against nation, neither will they learn war anymore.

 

The Cause for War and

How it Will End

 

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s Judgment pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they



who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.

 

Did you notice in Micahyah 4:3…war no more?

 

If you are willing to repent of evil and convert to practicing
Righteousness, you can become a part of Yahweh’s Work and
receive His Protection.

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins can be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  can  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

We are here to help.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

Love, True Love,

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

 


